DOCUMENT RESUME

ED 128 309

95

SP 010 381

AUTHOR

Rockwood, Stacy F.

TITLE

The Move to Field Based Teacher Education: A

Practical Guide for Field Hands. Teacher Education

Forum; Volume 4, Number 14.

INSTITUTION SPONS AGENCY

Indiana Univ., Bloomington. School of Education.

Bureau of Educational Personnel Development

(DHEW/OE), Washington, D.C.

PUB DATE

Jun 76

GRANT

OEG-0-72-0492-725

NOTE

7p.; For relate documents, see SP 010 368-388

EDRS PRICE

MF-\$0.83 HC-\$1.67 Plus Postage.

DESCRIPTORS Cooperating Teachers: Education Majors: *Elementary

Schools; *Field Experience Programs; *Practicum

Supervision; *Preservice Education; Program

Coordination; *Program Development; *Program Guides;

Program Proposals; Teacher Education

ABSTRACT

This paper outlines the procedures used at the University of Cincinnati for establishing a field based elementary teacher education program in the form of a field guide. The first step involves a meeting with university faculty to discuss the implications of such a program. Step two involves meeting with the elementary school principal and selling the proposed program. Step three requires approaching the elementary school faculty, describing the program to them, emphasizing both pros and cons. The final step requires that the principal have latitude to make his decision. He should make the final contact either accepting or rejecting the proposal. Additionally the paper stresses a number of points crucial to the successful selling and functioning of a field based education program: (1) in the discussion with university faculty it is essential that they realize that they have no authority over public school teachers and their students, or the school building, and that they internalize the concept of working with elementary school faculty; (2) in talking with the principal, present a full assessment of the advantages college students in the program provide for the school; (3) in talking with the elementary school faculty, it is important to be brief, emphasize the cooperative nature of the venture, and present the list of services from which they will benefit; and finally (4) ensure that the supervising faculty and the college students involved become immersed in the elementary school environment through such activities as reading the school bulletin and joining the PTA. (DMT)

Documents acquired by ERIC include many informal unpublished materials not available from other sources. ERIC makes every effort to obtain the best copy available. Nevertheless, items of marginal reproducibility are often encountered and this affects the quality of the microfiche and hardcopy reproductions ERIC makes available via the ERIC Document Reproduction Service (EDRS). EDRS is not responsible for the quality of the original document. Reproductions supplied by EDRS are the best that can be made from ginal.

EDUCATION & WELFARE EOUCATION

THIS DOCUMENT HAS BEEN REPRO-DUCED EXACTLY AS RECEIVED FROM THE FERSON OR ORGANIZATION ORIGINATING IT POINTS OF VIEW OR OPINIONS STATED OO NOT NECESSARILY REPRESENT OFFICIAL NATIONAL INSTITUTE OF EDUCATION POSITION OR POLICY

Indiana University/Bloomington

FORUM SA MANAGEMENT OF THE PROPERTY OF THE PROPERTY

30

TEACHER EDUCATION FORUM

The Forum Series is basically a collection of papers dealing with all phases of teacher education including inservice training and graduate study. It is intended to be a catalyst for idea exchange and interaction among those interested in all areas of teacher education. The reading audience includes teachers, school administrators, governmental and community administrators of educational agencies, graduate students and professors. The Forum Series represents a wide variety of content: position papers, research or evaluation reports, compendia, state-of-the-art analyses, reactions/critiques of published materials, case studies, bibliographies, conference or convention presentations, guidelines, innovative course/program descriptions, and scenarios are welcome. Manuscripts usually average ten to thirty double-spaced typewritten pages; two copies are required. Bibliographical procedures may follow any accepted style; however, all footnotes should be prepared in a consistent fashion. Manuscripts should be submitted to Linda S. Gregory, editor. Editorial decisions are made as soon as possible; accepted papers usually appear in print within two to four months.

LINDA S. GREGORY, editor
Indiana University

RICHARD P. GOUSHA dean-school of education

ADVISORY BOARD

						1
	LEO C. FAY	1. T. G. 1982 S. T. 1776 S. T. & TARS	SER EMIG		CARMEN PEREZ	
	director-dte	City	of E. Chicago (Ind.) 	Indiana University	
		GEN	NE FARIS		ROBERT RICHEY	
Š	HAROLD HARTY	Indi	ana University		Indiana University	
鱼	assoc. director	Z Z Z Z Z Z Z Z Z Z Z Z Z Z Z Z Z Z Z	VID GLIESSMAN			16-11-6-1
d	dissemination-dte		ana University		SIV THIAGARAJAN Indiana University	
è	ROBERT J. SEIBEL publications editor-dt		ARD JENKINSON		RONALD WALTON	
	Publications eattor-att	India	ana University		Bloomington (Ind.) So	chools

Produced by the Division of Teacher Education, Indiana University-Bloomington, a component of the School of Education, supported in part by way of an Institutional Grant (OE-OEG: 0-72-0492:725) with funds from the United States Department of Health, Education, and Welfare-Office of Education, under the provisions of the Bureau of Education Personnel Development as a project. The opinions expressed in this work do not necessarily reflect the position or policy of the Office of Education, and no official endorsement by the Office of Education should be inferred.

The Move to Field Based Teacher Education: A Practical Guide for Field Hands

STACY F. ROCKWOOD

division of teacher education 323 education building indiana university bloomington, indiana 47401

June 1976

Volume 4

Number 14



After having carefully considered three years of a field-based elementary teacher education program at the University of Cincinnati, I've concluded that the procedures used in establishing our program are worth sharing. This practical type of information could be useful to other "field hands" just beginning to move into field-based operations.

Step one is to meet with the university faculty and discuss the implications of the move. All must be in agreement that the principal is in charge of the building and has the final say in all matters pertaining to his building and his teachers. It must be thoroughly understood that the university faculty have no authority what-so-ever over a public school teacher, and no evaluative or judgmental responsibilities to the principal or the central public school office. Further, the university faculty must realize that they as well as their students work in that elementary building at the pleasure of the public school faculty. Finally, the university faculty must internalize the concept that, by working WITH the elementary principal and faculty, their college students will benefit tremendously by learning experiences that arise daily in an elementary school.

Next, go to the principal and make an offer. Actually, this is the most fun. It's fascinating to see a principal change from his immediate reaction, to one of listening, to finally an attitude of "you have been sent from heaven to help me." Most principals have a typical first reaction—something like, "With all the problems I already have, why in the world would I in my right mind take on an additional class in my builling of 30 college students (hippies included) and two college faculty?" Before this gets set in his mind, start immediately to list the things you and your students can do for him. Some examples are listed below:

- . Your students will provide extra help for his teachers.
- . College assignments will be coordinated with his curriculum and will provide enrichment activities for his pupils and resources for his teachers.
- . The college students will accompany teachers on field trips and do follow-up activities with the elementary students.
- . The college students can conduct after-school activities.
- The college students can make special presentations during Book Week, Holidays, etc.
- . College students and faculty could cover all the second grade classes (for example) while the teachers have a special meeting. Be sure that your university faculty hold elementary teaching certificates and can assume legal control of a class.



STACY F. ROCKWOOD is director of the Department of Research and Evaluation in the New Orleans Public Schools. When this article was written, she was assistant professor of curriculum and instruction at the University of Cincinnati.

- College students or faculty can cover a room until the substitute arrives. This warms the heart of any elementary principal.
- . College students can serve as tutors for elementary pupils.
- . College faculty will serve as consultants to beachers.
- . College students can start a math or reading
- . College students will assume responsibility for hall displays and bulletin boards. This seems to be the favorite of the teachers.

By this time the principal is listening intently and the shift has taken place. At this very moment ask to speak to the faculty and let them decide if they would like to have you based in the building. The principal should be impressed with your openness and sense of responsibility and cooperation.

Assuming everything went well, your next hurdle is to speak to the faculty. Several important points need to be stressed here. First, make it short. The faculty will still remember the endless hours of college lecture classes that they attended. Emphasize the fact that this would be a cooperative adventure WITH them. Make a clear statement stressing that university faculty have no supervisory responsibilities. Run down the list of services that you and your students could provide for them and their students. During my first assignment Dr. Alice M. Stadthaus and I made a film of the college students working with elementary students. Careful editing made it a very convincing statement of our usefulness in a building. Assure the faculty that any student assigned to participate in their classroom who becomes more trouble than s/he is worth will be removed immediately. Finally, ask the faculty to work WITH you in designing and working out a viable program that will help you and them, the university students and the elementary pupils.

Ask the principal to notify you of the decision and leave. If an elementary faculty does not want you in a building, both you and your students are better off not working there. As your program evolves and gets better each year, soon you'll have schools asking you to come.

The principal has called. You're in! What next? The technicalities and logistics must be handled first. These small things can get you off on the wrong foot. Set your starting time after the elementary classes have started. This reduces the building traffic at a shaotic time and assures that the elementary teachers will get the best parking places. Try to keep the college students out of the already crowded and harassed office. Make your lunch time before or after the school children's so that the teachers can have the places in the lunch room and lounge. Strange as it may seem, the teachers' bathroom can be a point of contention. Remember elementary teachers do not have much free time and I've never been in an elementary building with facilities enough to accommodate 32 extra persons during a 45-minute lunch period. Make provisions to keep your keys if you stay in the building late. If there is a dress code, see to it that you and your students dress accordingly. Read the school bulletin daily; see that the collage students do also. They need to know how a school really operates. You can pick up useful ideas from the bulletim. Volunteer your room to conduct the Thanksgiving assembly, etc. Find out about fire drills and have your college students participate and maintain the straightest and quietest line during the drill. You and your class should join the P-TA. This phase of the operation focuses on you and your class becoming an integral part of everything

į



that goes on in that building. Our program consists of two quarters prior to student-teaching, and we have found that our students are thoroughly familiar with technical and operational procedures in elementary schools and can begin the actual teaching phase of student teaching before other students who are not so familiar with and comfortable in elementary buildings.

You're ready for field based college classes. The two most useful ideas I've found in this phase of the operation are modeling and justification for being there. Consider modeling. The room should be a model classroom. Work with your students in arranging and designing it for effective learning. Don't talk about learning centers, make some. Individualized instruction, active/involved learning, lesson planning, technical competence... everything we've ever preached about to college students must be modeled by the college faculty. Being in the spotlight, so to speak, is a tremendously challenging, and, I must admit, frightening position, but a position that can improve not only your instruction but that of prospective teachers and will have an influence on the teachers in that building.

Every day the university faculty must think about the justification for operating out of the elementary building. If your university classes stay in their room and don't use the resources available to them, then you might as well be on campus in an air-conditioned room that doesn't smell like an elementary school. Invite the principal, the supervisors, the counselors, the teachers to speak to your classes. They all, for years, have wanted a hand in teacher preparation. Invite other college faculty to participate. The biology department at the University helped us with our combined college/6th grade science project. A member of the psychology department is now visiting regularly to discuss learning theory with the college students. Invite the teachers to sit in on special presentations if you can arrange them during their after-school working period.

Once you've established a non-threatening atmosphere of cooperation becomes contagious. College students see and suggest ways they can con Dute to the school. My last class designed and decorated the once dull lunch room using the metric system as a theme. Children were encouraged to record their height in meters by signing their name on the appropriate place on a large colorful chart. The elementary faculty begins to suggest activities. The fifth grade teacher invited my class to take part in the lesson he was particularly excited about. There is nothing wrong with learning WITH anybody, even fifth graders. I taught a science discovery lesson to a combined class of sixth graders and my college students. That there are some smart sixth graders in my school, was one discovery the college students made. The Cincinnati Nature Center is taking part in the science program at our school. My students take part in the faculty committee formed to design and write a proposal for a new reading program. This list is not exhaustive, but representative of things that actually happened. I have every reason to predict that more and even better things will be proposed and accomplished WIIn the elementary school, the university and community agencies.

Field based teacher training programs are exciting, rewarding, demanding and difficult. They are worth it.

